
Municipality of Marmora and Lake  
12 Bursthall Street  
P.O Box 459  
Marmora, ON  K0K 2M0  
   
February 11, 2022 
 
Dear Mayor O’Neill, and Members of Council, 
 

Having reviewed the 2022 draft budget document and the capital schedule for asset maintenance and 
upgrades I am disappointed to note that the roof and fire alarm system for the Marmora and Area 
Curling Club are nowhere to be seen.  As the building owner we look to you to ensure that the Curling 
Club is safe and leak free. 

Could you please include these upgrade/maintenance items in your forecasted capital schedule if not in 
the budget. 

Sincerely, 
 
Lin Walker 
President Marmora and Area Curling Club 
1845 Cordova Road, Marmora, ON  K0K 2M0 

 



Municipality of Marmora and Lake  
12 Bursthall Street  
P.O Box 459  
Marmora, ON  K0K 2M0  
   
February 14, 2022  
 
Dear Mayor O’Neill, and members of Council,  
 

In 2021 a number of us wrote to you and asked that the Municipality abort the outsourcing of Building 

Services.  It was clear to us that from a Financial, Service and Control perspective there was nothing to 

be gained by outsourcing.   

While the budget section (Pgs 18-20) for Building Services is confusing, my estimate, based also on 

previous information gathered, is that our Building Official (BO) salary, benefits, Building Services 

materials and supplies, and contract services would, had we continued, have cost approximately 

$115K/yr.  With the increased price of permits and fees, the projected 2022 gross revenue is expected to 

be $150K.  Had the Municipality continued with a BO the net revenue would have been $35K/yr.  With 

the contribution to BISB of $119K over two years, and two years of net revenue 2($35K), we are looking 

at $189K in lost revenue to the municipality.  My personal expectation is that net revenue will be closer 

to $50K a year with a steady increase going forward.  

There is every reason to believe that construction and renovation in our Municipality will continue to 

grow. The financial risk of not being able to sustain our own Building Services Department could not be 

lower.  Opportunities to improve the service and to encourage investment in our Community can only 

be leveraged through full control of this service, control that is not currently ours due to the decision to 

outsource. 

I encourage Council to seriously consider dropping BISB and hiring a fulltime building official that will be 

available to the community fulltime, that will provide the full list (ideally a rationalized list) of services 

that were previously provided by our last Building Official, and hire a support staff for this role since all 

of this, as evidenced by the numbers in this budget, can be accomplished for less than the related 

revenue to this department.  

To be blunt, outsourcing a subset of the responsibilities of our Building Services has proven to be a very 

bad decision.  We, the voters of Marmora and Lake, elected you to make decisions that are in the best 

interests of our community and we expect you to recognize when a mistake has been made and to 

rectify it.   

Sincerely, 
 
Richard Langley 
332 Milk Run Rd 
Marmora ON  K0K2M0 

 
 















February	9,	2022	
	
Municipality	of	Marmora	and	Lake	
Attn:	Jennifer	Bennett	
12	Bursthall	Street,	P.O.	Box	459		
Marmora,	ON		K0K	2M0	
	
RE:	2022	Municipal	Budget	Reduction	Suggestions	
	
	
Dear	Members	of	the	Municipality	and	Council,		
	
I	would	like	to	suggest	two	areas	for	reduction	in	the	budget:	Waste	and	recycling	collection	
and	winter	salting/sanding	on	residential	sidewalks.		
	
The	municipality	confirmed	for	me	that	transitioning	waste	pickups	to	bi weekly	instead	of	
weekly	has	been	proposed	in	the	past.	The	response	to	this	idea	was	that	additional	trucks	
would	be	required,	negating	the	proposed	cost savings.	It	was	also	shared	that	there	is	an	
assumption	that	placing	limits	on	number	of	garbage	bags	allowed	would	result	in	extra	bags	
being	tossed	in	ditches	or	public	garbage	cans.	I’m	unsure	if	this	is	an	assumption	or	fact.	Large	
changes	are	not	immediate	and	I	hope	to	find	a	solution	that	makes	this	transition	possible	over	
time.	Can	the	path	of	least	resistance	be	taken	by	pulling	together	data	on	the	average	number	
of	bags	picked	up	per	household	to	begin	with?	If	we	know	our	baseline,	perhaps	it’s	more	
feasible	than	expected.	With	education	and	tips	circulated	to	residents,	we	could	work	together	
to	achieve	a	reduction	in	waste	overall	over	time.	Collaborations	with	local	businesses	for	this	
effort	could	be	implemented	such	as	reducing/eliminating	the	use	of	plastic	bags	and	single	use	
packaging	for	food	to	minimize	the	garbage	that	accumulates	in	the	first	place.	The	easier	we	
can	make	it	for	residents,	the	more	likely	we	are	to	succeed.	The	benefits	would	be	twofold	in	
cost	savings	as	well	as	environmental.		
	
I	also	spoke	to	the	municipality	about	the	use	of	salt	vs.	sand	during	winter	months.	While	
research	shows	that	salt/sand	mix	is	more	effective	and	similar	in	cost	to	sand	for	roads	due	to	
the	additional	sand	required,	I	suggest	using	only	sand	for	residential	sidewalks.	I	understand	
that	businesses	on	Forsyth	prefer	not	to	have	sand	on	sidewalks	for	cleanliness	sake,	but	sand	
would	be	suitable	for	the	sidewalks	on	residential	streets.	The	long term	cost	savings	using	this	
approach	would	add	up	and	save	in	maintenance	costs	in	the	future.	With	the	large	number	of	
dogs	in	Marmora,	this	would	also	save	their	paws.	
	
Thank	you	for	considering	my	suggestions.		
	
Sincerely,		
	
Christine	McLean	
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Jennifer Bennett

From: Tonia Bennett
Sent: January 11, 2022 4:01 PM
To: Jennifer Bennett
Subject: FW: Budget Consideration 2022

Expires: April 11, 2022 12:00 AM

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Cheryle Leonard   
Sent: Tuesday, January 11, 2022 3:39 PM 
To: Tonia Bennett <tbennett@marmoraandlake.ca> 
Cc: Mike Stevens <mstevens@marmoraandlake.ca>; Bernie Donaldson 
<bdonaldson@marmoraandlake.ca>; Jason Carman <jcarman@marmoraandlake.ca>; Ron Derry 
<rderry@marmoraandlake.ca>; Jan O'Neill <joneill@marmoraandlake.ca> 
Subject: Budget Consideration 2022 
 
 
Booster Park….There should be a winter storage fee for trailers. Other area parks charge $250.00 for 
storage.There should be a monthly sewer fee. The municipality should be looking after park once manager 
contract is finished. The fees would recover some of the  $400,000. 00 plus cost. 
 
Like Dickey Lake we have many roads that need resurfacing. 
 
Cemetery …Cremation  Wall 
 
Money put aside to cover the cost of extending urban  boundary 
 
Christmas Decorations.. You will be borrowing money so add a few thousand dollars to whatever you are 
borrowing. Tax payers should have to fun raise. 
 
Sidewalks… Money for sidewalk repair. Wasn’t there money in last years budget? 
 
Street Lights …Some streets need more lights. 
 
Flowers Boxes… Need new ones or repair old ones. 
 
Swimming Lessons… Hope money budgeted for them. 
 
 
Cheryle Leonard 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Jennifer Bennett

From: Richard Rotherham 
Sent: January 26, 2022 11:54 AM
To: Jennifer Bennett; Steve Szczepaniak
Subject: Draft 2022 Budget

On the final page of the draft budget, three items are listed as "essential items worth 
consideration", but "not included in the budget". Clearly a contradiction of terms. 

The first two items clearly identify safety hazards that can potentially result in injury. Federal law 
iBill C-45) is clear. Employers have a duty of care, and if a worker is injured or killed as a result of 
the employers neglect, criminal charges can be laid resulting in significant fines and/or 
imprisonment. 

From a civil liability standpoint, if someone is injured as a result of either of these two items not 
being addressed, it would be impossible to mount a successful defense. The fact that the budget 
document identifies the issues is all the evidence a plaintiff would require to prevail.  

So in my view, these two are essential items that have to be addressed as soon as possible to 
minimize the liability exposure of not just Council and the CAO, but of the community as a whole. 

The third item, the roof of the Memorial Building, should also be addressed. Council has a duty to 
adequately protect and maintain the township's infrastructure. Temporary 'bandaid' repairs are not 
an appropriate way of dealing with the risk to an important and historic community asset. I do note 
that this is shown as proposed to be addressed in 2023. If the temporary repair is projected to 
adequately protect the building until 2023, then of course this can be deferred. If not, then it 
should be addressed now, 

My final comments relate to proposed road resurfacing costs and projects. Very little is proposed 
for 2022 when compared to the years 2023 through 2031. Indeed this years proposed expenditure 
is almost half that of the lowest of any of the other years shown. The roads in our township overall 
are not in good shape. This was identified as an issue by many residents in the recent survey. 
Council needs to ensure that it commits the necessary resources to appropriately maintain our 
infrastructure, and not keep deferring it to future years. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard Rotherham 

87 River Garden Road, Mamora 

 



February 14th, 2022 

Attn: Jennifer Bennett 12 Bursthall Street, P.O. Box 459  

Marmora, ON  

K0K 2M0  

 

RE: 2022 BSIB evaluation 

 

I have followed this decision by council carefully.  I honestly believe this was a bad decision from the 

start.  The draft budget plan clearly shows this idea is costing us $4784.00 a year.  While this might not 

seem like a lot of money, look at the fact we are losing $165.000 a year in revenue.  We now have no 

building department and must rely on an inspector from Stirling being in the office 2 days a week for a 

total of 4 hours.  I tried for 6 weeks to reach someone.  We have no planning department either.  We 

could hire a competent, experienced building inspector and save money and still be able to provide a 

service to our residents.   

Marmora is growing; we need to be able to accommodate this growth while keeping the work and 

revenue in our community. 

Please consider re-evaluating this poor decision. 

 

Susan Keetch 

15 Greensides Lane, 

Marmora 

 

 

 



 

 



 




